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As the number of diagnostic and therapeutic gastro- 
intestinal endoscopies is increasing, and there is an increase 

in number of patients taking blood thinners, we are seeing 
more and more patients on blood thinners. Gastrointestinal 
tract is the most common site of significant bleeding in patients 
on blood thinners. Thousands of people per day and millions 
of people per year are having gastrointestinal endoscopies 
in the United States and throughout the world. The various 
gastrointestinal endoscopic procedures performed are 
esophagogastroduodenoscopy, colonoscopy, endoscopic 
retrograde cholangiopancreaticography (ERCP), flexible 
sigmoidoscopy, pouch/stoma endoscopy, entersocopy (push, 
spiral, balloon assisted, i.e., single balloon or double balloon), 
endoscopic ultrasound (EUS-mediastinal, pancreatic, rectal), 
capsule endoscopy and capsule colonoscopy. All these 
procedures have diagnostic and therapeutic potentials except 
capsule endoscopy and capsule colonoscopy in which neither 
any diagnostic biopsy nor any intervention can be done. 

Blood thinners may potentiate the risk of bleeding during or 
after performing these procedures. In the last few years, new 
blood thinners have been introduced in the market. As safety 
is the most important concern before performing a procedure, 
endoscopists should be very familiar with the different blood 
thinners available in the market.
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